NHLRMAC  Meeting    07/15/2023
The meeting was held at Mark & Heather Smith's Garage.

President discussion:
Welcome to Dan & Karen Boivin.  We met them on the ice cream run Last Wednesday a Red Hill Dari, Moultonborough.  Sixteen members attended the run.  Food was plentiful and service was fast.  Ice cream topped off a great gathering.

After catching up with everyone, President Heather called the meeting to order.

Comment on the July 4th parade:  Mark & Heather shared with us a great time with the Hussey’s grandkids giving out candy and 500 whistles.  Do you know how much noise 500 whistles make?   Next year the Club will register to ride in the parade so as not to surprise those organizing.

First item to come up was the Ames Farm breakfast tour being planned by George Wilmot July 19th at 9am.  Reservations need to be made on Monday by noon so please call or text Mark if you plan on attending.  (508)864-7806.
July 19th is also the same day as our weekly ice cream run.  We will meet for ice cream only at Ice Out Scoops, 6pm, located in the cabin next to the restaurant Bob House Ice House, 520 Whittier Hwy(Rt 25)Moultonborough, NH

July 22 Charity Classic Car Show at the Weirs, 10am-2pm, sponsored by the Lakes Region Rotary.

August 11 Free Car show 4-7pm at Clarke Plaza, Center St, Wolfeboro, NH

August 19 The Wright Museum Car Show., Wolfeboro, NH  Registration can be made online. $15.Cruise In to the Wright Museum World War II, 10am.-2pm.  That is the date for our August club meeting; if we need to discuss something, we will meet informally at the museum.

In September is the New England National Meet.  If you plan on going, get your registration done quickly and don’t forget to make ferry reservations to get onto Long Island.  Following that meet is the International Day of Model A Day in Michigan at the Gilmore Museum.  Some are planning to attend both.

Treasurer Report:
Mark reminded us that 2022 dues were forgiven but this year we will collect dues.  Dues by Bylaw Rules are due June 1.  Please pay dues by end of August.  $20 checks made out to NH Lakes Region Model A Club, Mail to:  PO Box 168, Melvin Village, NH 03850
Currently the treasury has ~$13,000
A Memorial gift was discussed for John Warner and Charlie Stone.  Following discussion of the loss of two charter members, It was voted to donate $500 in memory of each to the Model A Scholarship Fund AND buy two bricks($150 each) in memory of both John and Charlie donated to the Model A Museum at the Gilmore, MI. Heather will follow up as she is on the scholarship committee.
The final discussion was to investigate purchasing vinyl cling logos for the club cars to display at different events.  Mark offered to follow up and purchase if seemed reasonable.  Logo, plus name of club and website to be displayed.
Judy  
NHLR Secretary
